
SALARIES AND ALLOWANCES ACT 1975 

DETERMINATION VARIATION 
 

PREAMBLE 
 

The Salaries and Allowances Tribunal has issued a determination to reflect changes in 
relation to the following offices in the Special Division of the WA Public Service and 
Prescribed Offices – 
 

• Commissioner for Children and Young People, Office of the Commissioner for 

Children and Young People; 

• Assistant Director General, State Services, Department of the Premier and 

Cabinet; 

• Deputy Director General, Student Achievement, Department of Education; 

• Deputy Director General, Schools, Department of Education; 

• Director General, Department of Education; 

• Director, South West Development Commission; and 

• Chief Executive Officer, ChemCentre 

DETERMINATION 

VARIATION 1 (effective on and from 01 July 2024) 

The Determination of the Salaries and Allowances Tribunal made on 21 June 2024 under 
sections 6(1)(c), (d) and (e) of the Salaries and Allowances Act 1975, as amended from time 
to time, is hereby varied by a determination set out below, with effect on and from 01 July 
2024.  

 
Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in ‘Table 2: Prescribed Office 
Holders’ within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following:    
   

Office Department or Agency Office Holder Salary 

Commissioner for Children 

and Young People 

Office of the Commissioner for 

Children and Young People 

J McGowan-

Jones 
$298,108 

 

VARIATION 2 (effective on and from 13 September 2024) 

The Determination of the Salaries and Allowances Tribunal made on 21 June 2024 under 
sections 6(1)(c), (d) and (e) of the Salaries and Allowances Act 1975, as amended from time 
to time, is hereby varied by a determination set out below, with effect on and from 13 
September 2024.  

 
Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in ‘Table 3: Special Division Non-
CEOs’ within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following:    
   



Office Department or Agency Band Office Holder Salary 

Assistant Director General, 

State Services 
Premier and Cabinet 4 S O’Leary $251,852 

VARIATION 3 (effective on and from 15 September 2024) 

The Determination of the Salaries and Allowances Tribunal made on 21 June 2024 under 
sections 6(1)(c), (d) and (e) of the Salaries and Allowances Act 1975, as amended from time 
to time, is hereby varied by a determination set out below, with effect on and from 15 
September 2024.  

 
Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in ‘Table 3: Special Division Non-
CEOs’ within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following:    
   

Office Department or Agency Band Office Holder Salary 

Deputy Director General 

Student Achievement 
Education 2 Vacant $- 

VARIATION 4 (effective on and from 16 September 2024) 

The Determination of the Salaries and Allowances Tribunal made on 21 June 2024 under 
sections 6(1)(c), (d) and (e) of the Salaries and Allowances Act 1975, as amended from time 
to time, is hereby varied by a determination set out below, with effect on and from 16 
September 2024.  

 
Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in ‘Table 3: Special Division Non-
CEOs’ within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following:    
   

Office Department or Agency Band Office Holder Salary 

Deputy Director General 

Schools 
Education 2 Vacant $- 

 
Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in ‘Table 3: Special Division Non-
CEOs’ within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following:   
   

Office Department or Agency Band Office Holder Salary 

Deputy Director General 

Student Achievement 
Education 2 M Sands $310,540 

VARIATION 5 (effective on and from 21 September 2024) 

The Determination of the Salaries and Allowances Tribunal made on 21 June 2024 under 
sections 6(1)(c), (d) and (e) of the Salaries and Allowances Act 1975, as amended from time 
to time, is hereby varied by a determination set out below, with effect on and from 21 
September 2024.  

 
Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in in ‘Table 1: Special Division 
CEOs’ within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following:    
   



Office Department or Agency Band Office Holder Salary 

Director General Education 1 Vacant $- 

VARIATION 6 (effective on and from 03 October 2024) 

The Determination of the Salaries and Allowances Tribunal made on 21 June 2024 under 
sections 6(1)(c), (d) and (e) of the Salaries and Allowances Act 1975, as amended from time 
to time, is hereby varied by a determination set out below, with effect on and from 03 
October 2024.  

 
Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in in ‘Table 1: Special Division 
CEOs’ within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following:    
   

Office Department or Agency Band Office Holder Salary 

Director South West Development Commission 4 Vacant $- 

VARIATION 7 (effective on and from 11 October 2024) 

The Determination of the Salaries and Allowances Tribunal made on 21 June 2024 under 
sections 6(1)(c), (d) and (e) of the Salaries and Allowances Act 1975, as amended from time 
to time, is hereby varied by a determination set out below, with effect on and from 11 
October 2024.  

 
Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in ‘Table 1: Special Division CEOs’ 
within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following:    
   

Office Department or Agency Band Office Holder Salary 

Chief Executive Officer ChemCentre 4 Vacant $- 

VARIATION 8 (effective on and from 12 October 2024) 

The Determination of the Salaries and Allowances Tribunal made on 21 June 2024 under 
sections 6(1)(c), (d) and (e) of the Salaries and Allowances Act 1975, as amended from time 
to time, is hereby varied by a determination set out below, with effect on and from 12 
October 2024.  

 
Delete the reference to the office below, as it appears in ‘Table 1: Special Division CEOs’ 
within Part 1 of the First Schedule, and insert the following:    
   

Office Department or Agency Band Office Holder Salary 

Chief Executive Officer ChemCentre 4 P Nicholls $243,307 

 
 
 
 
 



Signed on 30 September 2024. 
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